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S p e c i a l  

T h a n k s ! 
THANK YOU!  To  everyone who came out 

to support us at our Wish Upon A Star 

event on August 11 at Truro Vineyards. 

Check out page 11 of this newsletter for a 

list of sponsors; we thank them, and also 

the artists and community volunteers 

who helped  make it a magical evening! 

Many THANK YOUs! to all who have been 

ƘŜƭǇƛƴƎ /ŀǇŜ /ƻŘ /ƘƛƭŘǊŜƴΩǎ tƭŀŎŜ ǿƛǘƘ 

the building addition to our center in 

Eastham. See page  8 for more informa-

tion and to read about the amazing com-

munity of businesses and individuals that 

are making this project possible. THANK 

YOU! to the Swim For Life and to Cape 

Cod Community Business Partners for 

ŎƘƻƻǎƛƴƎ /ŀǇŜ /ƻŘ /ƘƛƭŘǊŜƴΩǎ tƭŀŎŜ ŀǎ ŀ 

beneficiary of their fundraisers to benefit 

the community. Cape Cod Community 

Business Partners will donate 25% of the 

proceeds from their 2nd annual Chip In 

Fore Charity Minigolf Tournament , 9 am-

4 pm on September 10 at Bass River Sport 

World; contact ccbpcharity@gmail.com 

for information. Swim For Life, also 

scheduled September 10,  has added us 

to their list of beneficiaries. We are so 

grateful! 

September 

is a month 

that brings 

mixed feel-

ings for me. 

It means 

the end of 

beach days, long days with ex-

tended family, and the beginning 

of fall jackets and busy schedules. 

However, this month also brings 

me a renewed sense of growth. It 

marks the start of school for 

many; buses begin running again, 

mornings start early and become 

more hectic with making lunches 

and finding lost homework. For 

me, it is a time that I reflect on my 

past year. My daughterõs birthday 

is in the fall and that day causes 

me to realize how quickly she 

seems to be growing up. Each year 

I am amazed with how old she has 

become ð not only in her years, 

but in the way she thinks and 

talks. I also think about the ac-

complishments and challenges 

that I have been through and 

what direction my life seems to be 

headed in. Iõm not sure if itõs the 

changes in the air or the trees, or 

the fact that we here on the Cape 

all seem to switch gears once Sep-

tember comes, or the teacher in 

me, but it almost feels like the be-

ginning of a new year.  

The phrase òBack to Schooló is 

common and so may seem trivial, 

however, I believe itõs a time of 

year when we as parents can take 

pause in our lives to enjoy our 

young children and appreciate the 

moments we have with them. It is 

easy to take for granted these 

busy days, but they too will go by 

as quickly as summer.  

Liz Carns, who wrote this column, 

is the Assistant Director at Cape 

Cod Childrenõs Place and the 

mother of an almost -5-year-old.  

 

 

  

 

 

 

What are the important things in 

life?  

ɇ Hugs 

ɇ Enjoying meals together  

ɇ Laughter  

ɇ Listening to each other  

ɇ Sharing  

ɇ Getting enough sleep  

ɇ Staying calm  

 

and remember... 

Don t sweat the small stuff! 

Welcome to Fall: a Time of Growth and Transitions 

 



Advocacy Corner 

VOTE!  

The Mass. Primary Election is  

THURSDAY, SEPTEMBER  8  

Voting hours are 7 am -8 pm at 
polling places in each town. Call 
your Town 
Hall for more 
infor- mation.  

Can- didates 
for  our  
Cape & Is-
lands State Senator are on the 
ballot, running for the seat cur-
rently held by Dan Wolf.  The 
winners of this primary will be 
on the ballot in the November 
General Election.  

The Lower Cape Early Childhood   

Council wants YOU to join!       

Parents, early childhood educators, 

childcare providers, people working 

with families and young children, 

grandparents, aunts and uncles, 

and community members commit-

ted to supporting families ñyou all 

have important ideas to share and 

we want to hear them!  

Come to our meeting on            

September 21 at 6:00 pm at Snow 

Library, 67 Main St. in Orleans, 

and help set priorities for this 

yearõs community  activities and 

parenting classes; identify needs in 

our region; help plan the annual 

Family Fun Fair; and create pro-

grams that will help families on the 

Lower and Outer Cape.  

We are a fun, welcoming group of   

people who are committed to           

supporting the success of all    

families with young children in our 

region (Brewster, Chatham,     

Eastham, Harwich, Orleans,    

Provincetown, Truro and          

Wellfleet). YOU can join the    

Council at anytime, just by          

attending the Council meetings. 

Come join us for refreshments, 

friendship, collaboration, and the 

chance to make a difference in your 

community.  

For more information or to RSVP 

for the September 21st or October 

19th meeting (location TBD) con-

tact Meghan at 

mkemp@capecodchildrensplace.com 

The Lower Cape Early Childhood Council 

The following information is provided by the Mass. Budget and 

Policy Center, in its analysis of this yearôs state budget as 

printed in its publication, the Budget Monitor, in August. For 

specifics email Noah Berger [nberger@massbudget.org]. 

Since 2001, inflation-adjusted funding for early education is 

down 22 percent. Why? Between 1998 and 2002 the state 

adopted several income tax cuts that are now costing over $3 

billion annually. That revenue reduction paired with a long-term 

pattern of rising health care costs has reduced our Common-

wealth's capacity to make important investments in our people 

and our economy, and has caused chronic budget problems.   

Has this situation affected your family? Send your suggestions 

for  how to  address this problem to ealdred@c4.net. 

Did you know? 



  Lower Cape Dadsõ Talk  
Wednesday, September 7 

Wednesday, October 5 
6:00ñ7:30 PM 

Harwich Community Center  
      100 Oak St., Harwich  

 

with Eric Hauck. This is a great place to 

connect with other local fathers and chat 

about being a dad (or whatever else is on 

your mind). All men are welcome to this 

non-therapeutic gathering, regardless of 

their child(ren)õs age, their parenting  

situation, and where they live. Free pizza 

and child care. Please RSVP. Information 

or registration: Beverly@capecoalition.com 

or 508-771-4336  

 

Sponsored by the Cape Cod Neighborhood Support    

Coalition, Cape Cod Childrenõs Place and Harwich 

Early Childhood Council.  

 

Parenting in Recovery  

Wednesdays 
Sept 14 & 28, Oct 12 & 26, Nov 9 & 16  

5:30ñ7:30 pm 

Cape Cod Childrenõs Place 

10 Ballwic Rd (off Nauset Rd)  

Eastham  

This is a six-session psychodynamic group set in a 

safe space, where you can increase your insight and 

skills to support your recovery along with your de-

sire to strengthen your parenting. The goal of the 

group is to furnish parents with an opportunity to 

become more confident in their recovery while in-

creasing competence in their understanding and 

abilities to be a healthier parent. The group will 

cover  normative child development and discipline 

and  additionally offer education about adult                 

developmental process, trauma, self care, triggers 

and relapse prevention, emotional understanding of 

what it means to be a parent in recovery and how to 

balance the demands of sobriety, parenting, work, 

school, and legal issues.  The sessions are designed 

to support an environment of safety, trust and      

respect where you can share your feelings and      

experiences, gain support and support others.   

*  

Free pizza dinner & childcare  

Pre - registration required  

*  

For information & details, please call Cape Cod 

Childrenõs Place at 508-240-3310. 

Childcare Subsidies  

Cape Cod Childrenõs Place  administers 
the following resources to help  families 
pay childcare fees:  

ɇ Brewster Childcare Scholarship Program  

ɇ Wellfleet Childcare Subsidy Program  

ɇ Lower Cape Emergency Childcare Fund  

     Applications to these programs are 
available by emailing or calling Karen at 
or kburns@c4.net. 508-240-3310, or at 
www.capecodchildrensplace.com.  

Cape Cod Childrenõs Place also  accepts all  
other childcare subsidies, and provides in-
formation about additional sources of tui-
tion assistance, including state vouchers 
and the Wellfleet Preschool Vouchers.  

Parenting in Recovery Support Group 

September 21, October 19 

This  free monthly group is for those who 

have completed the 6-week series de-

scribed above. The group will  provide sup-

port, access to resources  and ongoing 

benefits  of  being part of  this community. 

Call Cindy or Christina at 508-240-3310. 



News You Can Use... 
Support for Grandparents  

Both groups below meet at the 

Cape Cod Family Resource Cen-

ter, 29 Bassett Lane, Hyannis .  

 

Grandparents Advocacy 

Group  

Meets the first Tuesday of each 

month, 10:30 -11:30 am. Meet in-

formally with other grandparents 

and local providers, get informa-

tion about resources and answers 

to your questions. Contact Kerry 

Bickford at 508 -771-4336 or 

grandparents@capecoalition.com.  

 

Grandparents Helping Grand-

parents Support Group  

Meets the 2nd and 4th Tuesday of 

each month, 5:30 -7 pm. Non -

therapeutic group provides a sup-

portive environment for grand-

parents who play a significant 

role in raising their grandchil-

dren. Dinner and childcare pro-

vided. Contact Cynthia Klopfer at 

cklopfer@familycontinuity.org or 

508-815-5143.  

 

Cape Cod Dads Update  

Sponsored by the Cape Cod Fa-

thers & Family Network. This is 

a free monthly email and ongoing 

calendar of events and resources 

for fathers and anyone who sup-

ports fathers  on the Cape. Check 

it out or sign up at 

dads.capecoaliton.com. For infor-

mation contact Paul Melville, 

Cape Cod Fathers & Family Net-

work Coordinator, at pmel-

ville@familycontinuity.org.  
 

Family and Friends of People 

with Mental Illness  

This support group meets the 

first Thursday of the month, 7 -

8:30 pm at St. Peterõs Lutheran 

Church, 310 Rte. 137, Harwich. 

Hosted by NAMI. Call 508 -778-

4277 for information.  

The Rocking Unicorn  

The Rocking Unicorn Nursery 

School, est. 1981, has full ð and 

part -time spaces available in the 

pre-K class (4- and 5-year-olds) 

for September 2016.  Please call 

Gretchen at 508 -945-0611 to 

schedule a visit day and to re-

ceive a brochure. Also visit our 

website at 

www.therockingunicorn .com  

 

Family Law Workshop  

Wednesday, Sept. 14 

5:30-7:30 pm  

Harwich Community Center  

100 Oak Street  

Sponsored by WE CAN.  Attorney  

Adam Schanz will take a detailed 

look at the divorce process, cover-

ing topics including child support 

and custody,  division of assets, 

forms and key steps involved. 

There will be time for questions 

and answers. Register by calling 

WE CAN at 508 -430-8111.  

 

Reclaim Your Life  

Tuesdays, Sept. 6-Oct. 25 

6-8 pm 

Lower Cape Outreach Council  

19 Brewster Cross Road 

Orleans 

Personal Development Workshop 

series sponsored by WE CAN will 

provide a supportive setting for 

participants to examine their 

doubts, connect meaningfully 

with like -minded women, learn 

new skills and develop a plan to 

reclaim their lives. You will have 

the opportunity to join a private 

Facebook group to give and re-

ceive support during your jour-

ney. Facilitated by Life Coach 

Nicole Gelinas. Register by call-

ing WE CAN at 508 -430-8111.  
 

Visit www.wecancenter.org for 

information on other programs 

and services offered by WE CAN.  

Family Pantry of Cape Cod  

Located at 133 Queen Anne Rd., 

Harwich; call 508 -432-6519 for 

hours/days of operation. Provides 

large selection of healthy foods, 

and clothing. No geographic limi-

tations.  Trained volunteers are 

available to help clients apply for 

SNAP (Supplemental Nutrition 

Assistance Program, formerly 

Food Stamps) and Fuel Assis-

tance programs.  

 

Cape Cod Family Resource 

Center:  

The Cape Cod Family Resource 

Center is open in  downtown Hy-

annis (29 Bassett Lane), on the 

web at http://

www.CapeCodFamilyResourceCe

nter.org, and by phone: 508 -862-

0600. They offer parent education 

& support, help navigating re-

sources, clinical assessments for 

children and adolescents, and 

more. All of their services are 

available FREE to families living 

in every  community, regardless 

of income or insurance statues.  
 

PFLAG ñBrewster  

Support/educational group for 

parents, families and friends of 

lesbian, gay, bisexual and trans-

gender people meets 3rd Monday 

of the month at First Parish 

Brewster, 1969 Main St. Call 

Amy 508 -420-0696 or visit 

www.pflagcapecod.org.  

                                                                             

Free Clothing Swap  

Saturday, Sept. 24, 9 am ñ12 pm 

Elks Lodge, McKoy Rd  

North Eastham  

Sponsored by Cape Cod Chil-

drenõs Place, organized by a won-

derful parent. Clothing infants --

teens, maternity. Call 508 -240-

3310 for information or email 

jm_remy@yahoo.com (òcsó in sub-

ject line) to arrange donations.  
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Books can be very useful in helping your child prepare for a new situation. 

Visit your local library and ask for help to find books on a particular topic. 

The following  suggestions for 3 -5-year-olds starting preschool or kindergar-

ten are provided by Fran McLoughlin at the Eastham Library:  
 

Going back to school can be exciting, exhilarating, and a bit stressful 

for your child. Isnõt it great to know that there is a whole shelf full of 

òBack to Schooló books available at the Eastham Public Library (or 

maybe at your own local library)? This is a great opportunity to snug-

gle in, get comfy and share some good books about others who also 

are wary of starting school. Some suggested titles for the preschool/

kindergarten set are òMonsters Love Schooló by Mike Austin, òOtto 

Goes to Schooló by Todd Parr, òChicken Chickens Go to Schooló by 

Valerie Gorbachov, and òDinotrux Goes to  Schooló by Chris Gall. 

 

The Magic of Books  

Raising Healthy Families 

Tuesdays, October 4, 11, 18, 25  

and November 1 & 8, 2016  

5:30-7:30 p.m. 

Harwich Elementary School  

263 South St.  

Harwich  
A six -week parenting series facili-
tated by Cindy Horgan, Executive 
Director & Family Support Coordi-
nator at Cape Cod Childrenõs Place, 
that will provide skills to support 
parents with some of the challenges 
that make this job so difficult. Top-
ics to be discussed are: discipline 
without yelling, how to handle tan-
trums, understanding tempera-
ment and why our children do what 
they do, the value of  routines, set-
ting limits and  boundaries, and 
much more.   
Youõll have a chance to ask       
questions, share ideas and go home 
with education and resource       
materials.  

Free. Dinner & childcare included 
with registration.  

 

Pre-registration is required. Call 
Cape Cod Childrenõs Place at 508-
240-3310. Please indicate if you    
are in need of transportation.  

This program is funded by a    
Family Centers grant through the 
Childrenõs Trust with additional 
funding provided by a Coordinated 
Community and Family Engage-
ment grant (CFCE) from the MA 
Dept. of Early Education and Care, 
administered by Cape Cod Chil-
drenõs Place. 
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